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T H E  C O U N C I L

COMMITTEE ON FINANCE

         Hon. Julissa Ferreras, Chair

   April 29, 2014

Int. 192.
By Council Member Ferreras (by Request of the Mayor)
SUBJECT:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to amending the district plan of the Downtown-Lower Manhattan business improvement district to change the method of assessment upon which the district charge is based.

INTRODUCTION
This proposed local law would amend the district plan of the Downtown-Lower Manhattan business improvement district to change the method of assessment upon which the district charge is based. This change would be effective immediately 
ANALYSIS:
Pursuant to § 25-410(b) of the Administrative Code, a BID may make amendments to its District Plan to: 1)  provide  for  additional improvements  or services; 2) provide for a change in the method of assessment upon which the district charge is based; or 3) increase the amount to  be  expended  annually  for  improvements,  services, and maintenance by means of the adoption of a local law amending the BID’s district plan.  Such a local law may be adopted by the City Council after a determination that it is in the public interest to authorize such change, and that the tax and debt limits prescribed in section 25-412 of the Administrative Code will not be exceeded.  Notice of the hearing on this local law must be published in at least one newspaper having general circulation in the district specifying the time and the place where the hearing will be held and stating the proposed change in the method of assessment upon which the district charge in the BID is based.

                Although this is the only relevant legal requirement for the provision of notice prior to the Council approving the BID, the Finance Committee Chair has informed the Department of Business Services that it desires written notices of the proposed change in the method of assessment.
On April 10, 2014, the City Council adopted Proposed Resolution 132-A, which set today, April 29, 2013 as the hearing date to consider amendments to the Downtown-Lower Manhattan BID’s district plan.

Plan Amendment

The Downtown Alliance BID seeks a District Plan Amendment to require the commercial portion of a mixed use property to be assessed at the commercial rate, rather than the residential rate of $1. Currently, there are approximately 5,366 total properties (inclusive of all use types – commercial, residential, non-profit and government that pay the $15.78 million annually. It is notable that this amount is paid by 601 commercial properties. This amendment would affect approximately 87 tax lots, and the average amount that the property owners for these lots would pay is $1,759.37. Six of those lots will be assessed between $5,000 and $18,000, which drives up the average.  49 of the 87 will be assessed $1,000 or less.
This change would result in approximately $120,000 additional assessment dollars to be spread about the properties impacted by the change (i.e. those mix-use buildings with commercial space that were previously not assessed).

This change would take effect immediately and shall be retroactive to and deemed to

 have been in full force and effect as of January 1, 2014.
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